
 
 
School Uniform Policy 
 
 
 
Introduction  
A smart appearance in school supports positive behaviours and the highest of expectations.  All staff must be aware 
of the uniform policy and use praise for when it is followed.  Low level aversions to this policy allow standards to slip 
and it can impact on learning. 
The school colours are blue and grey and we encourage all pupils to adhere to this, preferably wearing the items of 
school uniform stated below.  
 
 
Children from Reception to Year 6 
Grey trousers, skirts, shorts or skorts 
White polo T-shirt (ones with the school logo are available from school) 
Blue school logo jumper or cardigan 
White, grey or black socks 
Black shoes 
 
Blue and white gingham dress may be worn in warmer weather  
 
Trainers and high heeled shoes are not appropriate for school wear and should not be worn. In the summer it is 
tempting to allow your children open toed sandals.  These are not suitable for wear in school and can cause children 
to trip, or catch their toe.  Please do not wear them. 
Pupils may bring a change of footwear for outside play, but these must be changed back at the end of break time.  
 
Items of uniform are available from the school office and is kept onsite for ease of purchase. 
 
Make Up  
This is not allowed in school.  False nails are not allowed in school.  Long hair will be encouraged to be tied back for 
health and safety reasons and to reduce distraction from teaching and learning.  
 
PE and Games  
PE uniform is blue or black shorts and a white t-shirt.  Trainers or pumps are allowed for games and athletics.  
Gymnastics and dance may be safer in bare feet.  This will be agreed by the teacher in charge. 
Football shirts are not allowed for curriculum PE.  They are welcomed for after school activities and own clothes day. 
No jewellery is allowed for any PE.  This must be removed.  Children thinking of having their ears pierced should do 
so in the summer holidays.  It is not any safer using tape to cover up earrings, although this will be done as an 
alternative. 
 
Jewellery 
Rings are not allowed in school. 
Headbands should be conservative, so that they are not a distraction within the classroom. 
Watches are allowed in school, but may ask to be taken off if a distraction. 
Stud earrings are permitted, no hoops or dangling earrings are allowed. 
Necklaces are not suitable for wearing in school. 
 
Own clothes  
Children’s appearance is expected to be sensible (at the head’s discretion) and in keeping with the school ethos.  
Children may be asked to put on alternative clothing, if choices are deemed to be inappropriate. 
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